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The Housing & Community 

Development industry is brac-

ing for President Donald 

Trumpõs housing policy.  

While some advocates fear 

what the new administration 

may do with our nationõs  

housing policy, others see it as  

as an opportunity to make real 

positive change to benefit our 

nationõs low-income citizens.  
President Trumpõs choice of a 

retired neurosurgeon and author with no previ-

ous housing policy experience, as HUD Secretary, 

seems to be unusual.  The Department of Hous-

ing & Urban Development was established in 

1964.  The majority of the previous sixteen HUD 

Secretaries had some form of governmental expe-

rience before becoming Secretary.  The first Sec-

retary was Robert Weaver who served as a for-

mer Vice-Chairperson of the New York City 

Housing Authority.  He was also the first African-

American cabinet member. Samuel Pierce was an 

attorney and had significant experience in and 

around government, before becoming Secretary 

under Ronald Reagan.  Henry Cisneros worked as 

an Administrator for the City of San Antonio 

before becoming Mayor.  Alphonso Jackson 

served under George W. Bush and previously ran 

the Dallas Housing Authority, Shaun Donovan 

was a Commissioner for the New York Depart-

ment of Preservation and Development and Julian 

Castro was the former Mayor of San Antonio.  It 

would appear that some form of previous housing 

policy experience would be an asset as HUD 

Secretary; or would it?  Most of the previous 

HUD Secretaries continued to build on the previ-
ous administrationõs policy, only tinkering around 

the edges.    Secretary Pierceõs tenure as Secre-

tary was marred with scandals. Previous Secretar-

ies with direct Public Housing Authority experi-

ence were mostly a bust in terms of making need-

ed policy changes.  Housing policy in general never 

seems to be a major plank in any presidential cam-

paign.  This is true, in spite of most economistõs 

insistence that housing is first to be hit by a reces-

sion and the last to recover.  Therefore, you 

would think that housing policy would be a critical 

component of our nationõs economic policy. 
Dr. Ben Carson has a different back-

ground from his predecessors at HUD.  He has 

no previous governmental experience and little 

management experience.  At first glance, it would 

appear that he is unqualified to serve as HUD 

Secretary.  However, as noted above, previous 

experience may be the cause of our current hous-

ing policy problems.  Ben Carson appears to be an 

intelligent, articulate, educated professional who 

may possess the inner strength and capability to 

make meaningful change at the Department.  He 

also grew up in inner city Detroit and was raised 

by a single mother who worked 3 jobs to support 

her family.  His life experience, growing up in pov-

erty, in an urban environment would certainly 

shape his conservative view of the world.   

The Department has wrestled with pub-

lic housing health related issues for many years.  

Emily Benfer, a law professor and Director of the 

Health Justice Project at Loyola University Chica-

go stated: òPoverty and unstable or unhealthy 

housing is the most under-recognized public 

health crisis of the 21st century.  As Secretary,  
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of HUD, Dr. Carson has an unparalleled opportunity 

to make a profound impact on and create positive health out-

comes for millions upon millions of individuals.ó  Sixteen years 

ago, a Presidential task force called for an end to childhood 

lead poisoning by the year 2000, but the problem still persists.  

The Trump Administration has committed to rebuilding our 

nationõs infrastructure and rebuilding inner cities.  Maybe the 

new Secretary could advocate for the removal of lead as part 

of this commitment.    With a background in medicine, the 

new Secretary may also look at the ban on smoking in public 

housing.  Almost 1/5 of all Public Housing Authorities have 

instituted some form of restrictions on smoking.    Dr. Car-

sonõs medical background could make him the most qualified 

Secretary in dealing with housing and health related issues. 
While we do not know for certain what changes Dr. 

Carson has in store for our industry, we can gain some insight 

based upon some of the things he said during his campaign for 

President.  In a speech at the Conservative Political Action 

Conference (CPAC) on 2/26/15, he stated: 

 
òIt really is not compassionate to pat people on the head 

and say, There, there you poor little thing, Iõs going to take care of 

all you needs, your healthcare, your food and your housing, donõt you 

worry about anything.ó 

 
What could such a statement mean to those currently receiv-

ing housing assistance?  Time will only tell!  However, it is pos-

sible based upon recent statements that current work require-

ments for public housing residents will be enforced and may be 

extended to the Housing Choice Voucher Program.  Could it 

also mean restrictions on the length of time that families are 

eligible to receive housing assistance?  Whatever policy chang-

es the administration has in store, we need to advocate for the 

children currently receiving assistance.  This advocacy should 

insist that all necessary needs are available to these children in 

their quest to meet their maximum potential and ability to self-

actualize.  Current programs need to be revised to allow our 

residents to assume personal responsibility and become moti-

vated in their quest to break the generational cycle of poverty 

that currently exists in our housing programs.  This is a daunt-

ing task that can only be achieved through a commitment to 

make significant policy changes.  It will also require additional 

funding in the short term to save people and funding over the 

long-term. It will require a total shift in the existing paradigm. 
 Dr. Carsonõs lack of governmental experience may 

be an interesting attribute in making needed policy changes to 

effectuate a cultural shift in the way people view our social 

safety net.  Hopefully, he will understand that HUD is not just 

about bureaucrats and governmental funding; but about chang-

ing peopleõs lives for the better.  It is about allowing low-

income citizens to live in a healthy, safe environment and 

providing an opportunity for our youngest residents to meet 

their maximum potential and become functioning members of 

society.  If nothing else, the Trump Administration will provide 

us with an opportunity to debate meaningful policy changes.  

 

Carson Becomes HUD Secre-
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 I know that sounds like a funny title but after 

reading this you will understand.  In July, 2008 the Cere-

bral Palsy Association of Middlesex County , AKA  New 

Jersey Institute for the Disabled (NJID) approached the 

Edison Housing for its support and participa-

tion in a grant to bring programs to the Au-

thority's senior and disabled population.  The 

grant was funded and  NJID became a partner 

with the Edison Housing Authority 

 

 The program coordinator, Patricia 

Tamburello,  put her heart into this project and, after a 

slow start the program has grown and is flourishing.  The 

program started at one site, but soon came to the public 

housing family site and Pat has brought benefits to the 

seniors and the disabled who could not previously access 

them. 

 

 On the fourth Friday of every month, Pat in-

volved two churches to help out.  St. James Episcopal 

Church donates bags of groceries to each senior and disa-

bled household.  Mount Pleasant Baptist Church brings 

lunch for everyone, including birthday cakes for those resi-

dents who have a birthday in the month.  They have had 

art classes and dancing classes and most recently Pat has 

started a grandparent mentoring program. 

 

 

 This past summer Donna Pedde, second grade 

teacher at  Wardlaw-Hartridge School joined forces with 

Pat and brought second grade children to meet the sen-

iors.  What was really interesting is that it was 

not the typical story reading program, but it 

was an exchange of stories from the children 

and the grandparents.  It went so well they 

just made their second visit. 

 

This second visit brought the second grade 

students back with their teachers Donna Pedde and Kelly 

Cannizzo and joining them were third grade students with 

their teacher, Katherine Heiss.  We were fortunate to 

also welcome Maggie Granados-Head of lower grade 

school. 

 

 The seniors are delighted and the kids are already 

asking when they can come back.  The children want to 

return the hospitality and have asked for the residents to 

visit their school in the Spring. 

 

 See why the title, the children and the seniors 

could not wait to share their stories and all of a sudden 

there was no young  and old just smiles.   

WHAT GENERATION GAP! 

Edison Housing Authority 
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 Morris Plains, New Jersey, November 4. 2016 -- The Madison Afford-

able Housing Corporation (MAHC) and the Borough of Morris Plains have 

completed construction of a 56-unit affordable housing development located at 

260 Tabor Road in Morris Plains.    Morris Plains, the owner of the site, began 

a conceptual development for affordable housing over 5 years ago, hiring 

MAHC in 2013 as a partner in all phases of planning and development.   
 The site is located on Tabor Road (Route 53) near the intersection of 

Route 10 and is conveniently located to transportation and major roadways.  

The building design lends itself to unique characteristics of the property, 

which abuts a rock ledge.  The Lobby design affords a sight line across the space and out to an exterior patio. 

The building has two elevators and enjoys many modern amenities, such as individual HVAC systems in 

each unit, and was designed with the highest standards for fire safety. Over 750 applicants applied for the 

opportunity to live in the ñCommunity of Caringò and a waiting list was created through a random lottery in 

accordance with the stateôs affordable housing affirmative marketing rules.  The 26 one-bedroom units are 

approximately 625 square feet; the 22 two-bedroom units are 960 square feet and the 8 three-bedroom units 

are over 1,100 square feet. Rents are based on three categories for each unit size: very-low, low and moderate 

income and range from $440 to $1237. 
 Louis A. Riccio, Executive Director of the Madison Affordable Housing Corporation stated, ñIn my 

40 years of developing affordable housing in New Jersey, I can attest that the support and cooperation of the 

Borough of Morris Plains has been unparalleled.  I also commend the 

Board of Trustees of the Madison Affordable Housing Corporation as 

well as the Board of Commissioners of the Madison Housing Authority 

for their continued commitment to excellence and their perseverance in 

providing affordable housing for the residents of Morris County.ò 
  Mr. Riccio added, ñThe MAHC is proud to be part of the Davenport 

Village development because it shows what can be accomplished when 

there is a common goal and a commitment to excellence.  Together we 

have made a difference in the lives of 56 families. Our cooperative en-

deavor is a beacon to other non-profits and municipalities not only in 

New Jersey, but around the country.ò 
 Constance Stober, Chair of the Madison Affordable Housing Corporation stated, ñThe dedication of 

this 56 unit affordable housing development marks a new beginning for the community of Morris Plains.  

This complex will allow many families, who might otherwise not be able to afford to stay in the region, an 

opportunity to have a beautiful home they can afford. Davenport Village is a credit to the Borough of Morris 

Plains and their leaders and citizens should be very proud of this.ò 
 Mayor Frank Druetzler of Morris Plains stated, ñThis housing has been developed with a typical 

Morris Plains environment in mind.  It is a place with a strong sense of community in a residential neighbor-

hood overlooking a magnificent vista.  This development provides affordable 

housing for all citizens and shows Morris Plainsô strong sense of obligation to 

provide access to housing for all ages and income levels.ò 
 Suzanne McCluskey, Morris Plains Council President and chair of 

the Development Team stated, ñToday, only sixteen months from ground-

breaking, our vision has become a reality.  We welcome fifty-six new fami-

lies into the Community of Caring.  This is a perfect example of a very suc-

cessful public/private enterprise and a tribute to every member of the dedicat-

ed team who contributed to Davenport Village Apartments.ò 


